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4-H Summer Camp was fantastic this year!  We had 16 youth staff, 78 campers, and 9 adult 
volunteers attend Base Camp at Camp Lakotah. Thank you to the youth staff who put a lot of time 
into the planning and also to the adult volunteers who gave their time to chaperone and work with 
the youth staff.  Outpost had 20 campers and 3 adult volunteers and they camped at Peninsula State 
Park for one night and the Door County Fair Park for two additional nights after storms flooded the 
tents.  Thank you to the adult volunteers who helped plan and chaperone. 

Cloverbud Day Camp will be on July 25th.  The older youth are planning a fun time with a  Mythical 
Creatures theme. Remember Cloverbuds and grades K-3 are welcome to attend and participate. It 
will be held here at the UW Extension office. 

The end of Financial Year Audit will be due to the office by August 1st. Some clubs already have 
their reports turned in. Be sure to include information all of the lines, even if that amount is a zero. 
Also be sure to include all account info and those responsible for handling funds. Finally, your 
auditor should be someone unrelated to the treasurer or person completing the Financial Report. 
Remember, beginning balance plus total income minus total expenses should equal your ending 
balance.  

Celebrity Servers at the 4-H Fair Foodstand is once again a go! We have confirmed serving times 
for several of our local celebrities including legislators, County Board Supervisors, past 4-H Agents, 
the Fairest of the Fair and more! If you know a local celebrity, please encourage them to sign up by 
calling our 4-H Summer Intern Amy Murre. 

The Fair Foodstand is the largest fundraiser for the Sheboygan County 4-H Program and everyone 
is needed to make is a success. Enclosed in this month’s crier you will find revised volunteer roles 
that you can be a part of including:  

 Club Shift Leaders  Crew Chief 
 
The 2019 County Fair Food Stand Planning has begun!  We have reviewed and revised the process 
for giving you and your club a positive, productive and fun experience at the Food Stand.  We all 
need to work together to make it a success! If interested in a description of these positions, please 
call Linda at 459-5914.  
 
The Fair Foodstand Committee has been meeting and they are looking forward to another 
successful year!  There is going to be a Foodstand Coordinator meeting on Tuesday, August 13th at 
6:30 pm.  It’s important to have representaion from all of the clubs at this coordinator meeting so 
that everyone is on the same page.  Cleaning the foodstand will be on the 13th as well, starting at 
5:30.    Also, a few changes to the menu this year!  We will be offering big pretzles with cheese and 
trying out a dreamcicle shake (in replacement of the strawberry). 
 
The From Feathers to Fur Committee has been meeting to raise funds to expand the Rabbit and 
Poultry Barn.  They set a goal of $30,000 and are just shy of $20,000 raised (along with a few 
businesses offering In Kind donations).  They are hopeful that by the 2020 fair, they will have more 
room for all of the animals! 
 


